
September 30, 2024 

Dear Resident and Fellows Section, 

The American Academy of Neurology (AAN) expresses support for the AMA 
Resident and Fellows Section (RFS) endorsement of Dr. Daniel Lee, MD for the 
resident member to the Board of Trustees. 

Since becoming a member of the American Medical Association (AMA) in 
2018, Dr. Lee has shown strong dedication to the AMA and its mission. In 2020, 
he was elected as a Regional Alternate Delegate to the AMA House of 
Delegates for the Medical Student Section. He later served as the Vice Speaker 
of the AMA Medical Student Section for the 2020-2021 term, acting as the 
sole medical student on the AMA House of Delegates Resolution’s Committee 
to assess the urgency of resolutions during the COVID-19 Pandemic. 
Subsequently, he was elected as the RFS Chair for the Committee on Medical 
Education for the 2022-2023 term.  

Dr. Lee has remained actively involved with the AMA, serving as the RFS 
member to the Council for Medical Education from 2023 to 2025, and as the 
RFS Sectional Delegate sponsored by the AAN since 2023. In addition, he has 
participated in advocacy efforts within the AAN, such as our recent Neurology 
on the Hill event, and is a member of the 2024 BrainPAC Trainee Work Group. 
With his extensive experience, deep understanding of the AMA, and strong 
dedication to advocacy, Dr. Lee is a highly qualified candidate to serve as the 
resident member to the Board of Trustees. The AAN wholeheartedly supports 
the RFS endorsement of Dr. Lee’s candidacy to this position. 

Sincerely, 

Carlayne E. Jackson, MD, FAAN 
President, American Academy of Neurology 


